Selectboard Meeting Draft Minutes September 4, 2025 6pm

Town office

https://us02web.zoom.us/rec/share/zW3m4nlehA9Eyfdp5IMT-jgKJo3oKzGTMkoJToPc1 Ay76V6zRnV2n02Lj-mv23c.xUa3ZPJMSTZimwgj?startTime=1757023252000

Passcode: gRj5ce?E

Present: Mike Ketchum, Carol Taylor-Burke, Mark Begin, Kevin Bagley, Matthew Johnson

Meeting Called to Order-

Matthew Johnson spoke to the board about a delinquent tax notice he received. Matt indicated he paid via the online portal on the due date and has spoken to the DTC.

Road Report: The KW has more pump issues; Kenworth is the place that can get it in the quickest. Children's Camp work was completed today. Laury Rd ditching will start next week. Mitigation work to finish up on Taggart. Lots of Gravel Hauling left. About 1/3 of the roadside mowing is done.

Planning Commission Impasse-Mike will forward a letter to the planning commission in regard to holding an organizational meeting.

Budget review: The board is working on the 2026 budget. They are putting together the 12 month, and an 18 month budget to present to the town working toward changing to a fiscal year. The board is working on a date for a special town meeting regarding changing to a fiscal year.

The board approved the purchase of two new computers for listers/assistant clerk.

Meeting adjourned at 7:30pm